
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 
TRUCKEE MEADOWS FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 

 
TUESDAY 10:00 A.M. AUGUST 24, 2010 
 
PRESENT: 

David Humke, Chairman 
Bonnie Weber, Vice Chairperson 

Bob Larkin, Commissioner 
Kitty Jung, Commissioner 

John Breternitz, Commissioner 
 

Amy Harvey, County Clerk 
Katy Simon, County Manager 
Melanie Foster, Legal Counsel 
Tim Alameda, Division Chief 

 
 The Board convened at 1:10 p.m. in regular session in the Commission 
Chambers of the Washoe County Administration Complex, 1001 East Ninth Street, Reno, 
Nevada, and conducted the following business:  
 
10-64F AGENDA ITEM 2 – PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Agenda Subject: “Public Comment. Comment heard under this item will be limited 
to two minutes per person and may pertain to matters both on and off the 
Commission agenda. The District will also hear public comment during individual 
action items, with comment limited to two minutes per person. Comments are to be 
made to the Board of Fire Commissioners as a whole.” 
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment. 
 
 CONSENT AGENDA – AGENDA ITEMS 3A AND 3B 
 
10-65F AGENDA ITEM 3A 
 
Agenda Subject: “Acceptance of volunteer/auxiliary report for July 2010 (Including 
monthly operations report of Volunteer Fire Departments indicating response data, 
training activities/apparatus updates, administrative, radio communication and 
dispatch issues, etc.)” 
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment. 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Breternitz, seconded by Commissioner 
Larkin, which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Agenda Item 3A be accepted.  
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10-66F AGENDA ITEM 3B 
 
Agenda Subject: “Approval of the BOFC meetings minutes for February 23, 2010 
and March 23, 2010.” 
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment. 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Breternitz, seconded by Commissioner 
Larkin, which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Agenda Item 3B be approved. 
 
10-67F AGENDA ITEM 4 
 
Agenda Subject: “Update on Community Forum meetings regarding operation of 
the new Arrowcreek station; recommendation to acknowledge receipt and provide 
comment on the list of proposed station operation options contained within 
Attachment A; recommendation to acknowledge receipt of the propose evaluation 
criteria related to station operation options contained within Attachment B; and 
possible direction to staff to return to the Board following discussion of the 
proposed criteria and options with stakeholders.” 
 
 Tim Alameda, Division Chief, said this item was discussed and accepted 
during the Sierra Fire Protection District (SFPD) meeting. 
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment and no action was 
taken on this item. 
 
10-68F AGENDA ITEM 5 
 
Agenda Subject: “Fire Chief Report – Report and discussion related to Fire District 
operations including updates on station brown outs by Reno/Truckee Meadows--
Chief Michael Hernandez.” 
 
 Michael Hernandez, Fire Chief, said the brownout summary and a listing 
of significant events were included in the Board’s packet. He stated outreach with the 
volunteers was continuing. He said there was a second Volunteer Chief’s meeting, which 
covered the policies on volunteer recruitment and the minimum age standards. He said 
Workers Compensation experts were brought in to discuss the impact of Workers 
Compensation on the various agencies.  
 
 Chief Hernandez advised there had also been a meeting with some of the 
District’s partners in the northern part of the County near Cedarville, California. He said 
the discussions included training opportunities and area issues. He felt it was a good 
meeting and it reopened the lines of communication between the organizations. He said 
he also sat in on a well attended Citizen Advisory Board (CAB) meeting in Gerlach, 
Nevada. 
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 Chief Hernandez said he received some letters from Chairman Humke 
regarding the labor/management process and dispatch and prevention issues that related 
to the Master Plan. He stated he forwarded Chief Latipow a summary of the prevention 
issues on which there could be immediate affect. He said work was being done on the 
things that could be touched immediately.  
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment and no action was 
taken on this item.  
  
10-69F AGENDA ITEM 6 
 
Agenda Subject: “Update on Joint Fire Advisory Board Meeting and Interlocal 
Agreement review process status.” 
 
 Tim Alameda, Division Chief, advised Articles 2 and 6 of the Interlocal 
Agreement, which covered terms, administration, and equipment, were being worked on. 
He said future plans included working on Workers Compensation and on some insurance 
items that had surfaced.  
 
 Commissioner Larkin said the Interlocal Agreement was being reviewed 
section-by-section and page-by-page. Commissioner Breternitz asked when the review 
would be done. Commissioner Larkin said it had been anticipated to be completed by the 
end of October 2010. He said there was an issue with the Standard of Cover Contract 
review, which pushed the Interlocal Agreement review back by a month to a month and a 
half. He complemented legal staff because they were really moving quickly through the 
review of the Interlocal Agreement.  
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment and no action was 
taken on this item. 
 
10-70F AGENDA ITEM 7 
 
Agenda Subject: “Possible action to approve the Cooperative Agreement for mutual 
aid, and annual operation plan, with the City of Reno and the Sierra Fire Protection 
District, and if approved adopt the Resolution and authorize the Chair to sign all 
documents. (All Commission Districts)” 
 
 Tim Alameda, Division Chief, advised this was a standard document. 
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment. 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Larkin, seconded by Chairman Humke, 
which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Agenda Item 7 be approved, adopted, 
authorized, and executed. The Resolution and the Cooperative Agreement for same are 
attached hereto and made a part of the minutes thereof. 
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10-71F AGENDA ITEM 8 
 
Agenda Subject: “Discussion and possible approval of the Truckee Meadows Fire 
Protection District payment to City of Reno in the sum of $533,833.00 for the final 
implementation of the recently executed Amendment One to the First Interlocal 
Agreement for Fire Service and Consolidation. (All Commission Districts)” 
 
 Tim Alameda, Division Chief, read the summary in the staff report dated 
July 28, 2010 into the record.  
 
 Mary Walker, Walker and Associates, said the Board of Fire 
Commissioners (BOFC) approved the First Amended Interlocal Agreement with the City 
of Reno in May. She advised the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District (TMFPD) 
paid 28.33 percent of the City of Reno’s Fire Department’s budget. She clarified 
reductions in force were for the City of Reno’s Fire Stations, which had nothing to do 
with TMFPD Fire Stations. She said the original Interlocal Agreement never anticipated 
service level reductions like this happening. She explained as costs went up, the TMFPD 
still paid 28.33 percent of the budget. So when the City of Reno cut the Fire 
Department’s staff by 25 percent, the TMFPD received 28.33 percent of the savings, even 
though the cuts were done solely for the City of Reno.  
 
 Ms. Walker said through the Joint Fire Advisory Board and through 
negotiations with the City of Reno, an alternative methodology was brought before the 
BOFC on May 11, 2010. She said it fairly split the savings between the TMFPD and the 
City of Reno. She explained if there were items only the City of Reno paid for, those 
savings would only go back to the City of Reno and the same would be true if the 
TMFPD totally paid for a station’s operation. She said both parties would receive the 
benefit of any savings in the areas that were jointly funded, such as administration, the 
Fire Chief, and prevention and training. Ms. Walker said in the last few years, the 
TMFPD went from paying $14.4 million to the City of Reno down to $12.8 million. She 
said the contract also contained a clause that stated if there were service level impacts on 
TMFPD due to a Reno Fire Station closure, the TMFPD would share in those savings 
proportionally.  
 
 Ms. Walker explained after going over the savings reductions for the last 
few years, the TMFPD had to pay the City of Reno back just over $1 million dollars. She 
indicated there was no budget authority to pay the City of Reno back that full amount last 
year. She said a partial payment of $500,000 was made and an agreement was reached 
with the City of Reno to pay the rest of the amount in Fiscal Year 2010/11. She said the 
remaining amount was included in the budget for the TMFPD for Fiscal Year 2010/11, 
and this would be the final payment to the City of Reno. 
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 Commissioner Weber asked how volunteers would fit into this financially 
if the savings were achieved due to brownouts and the volunteers would be used as 
backups. Chief Alameda stated he would have to look into that because the volunteers 
were a part of the overall TMFPD budget.  
 
 There was no response to the call for public comment. 
 
 On motion by Commissioner Breternitz, seconded by Commissioner 
Larkin, which motion duly carried, it was ordered that Agenda Item 8 be approved.  
 
10-72F AGENDA ITEM 9 
 
Agenda Subject: “Commissioners’/Manager’s Announcements, requests for 
information and identification of topics for future agendas. (No discussion among 
Commissioners or action will take place on this item.)” 
 
 Commissioner Weber asked Sarah Thomas to come up and make her 
statement again that was made during the Board of County Commissioners meeting. 
 
 Ms. Thomas said Reno Station 9 was browned out on August 17, 2010, 
which left the Truckee Meadows Fire Protection District (TMFPD) Station 13 the only 
available fire station for Stead, Golden Valley, Lemon Valley and the Red Rock areas. 
She explained Station 13 responded to a medical emergency in the City of Reno and 
moments later a fire call was dispatched to Silver Lake Park on Red Barron Drive. She 
said the first response time was 11 minutes and Engines 1, 2, and 4 from Reno and 
Engine 18 from Cold Springs were dispatched. She stated Station 13 met an obligation in 
the City of Reno, which it must do all of the time now because Station 9 was out of 
service and there was no aid to the County. She said mutual aid was supposed to be a 
premise of the consolidation. She believed this example indicated that the relationship 
was one-sided with the savings going to the City of Reno. She said since Engines 13 and 
18 were committed to City of Reno incidents, there were no engines available for any 
additional incidents that might occur in the North Valleys. She deduced from this incident 
that the City of Reno received the savings from a closed station, response times became 
non-compliant, and the County paid for serving an area that generated no income for the 
service provided.  
 
 Tim Alameda, Division Chief, stated he would look at the issue and would 
get back to Commissioner Weber and Ms. Thomas with an answer.  
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 * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
1:35 p.m. Chairman Humke ordered the meeting be adjourned.  
 
 
 
 
  _________________________ 
  DAVID E. HUMKE, Chairman 
  Truckee Meadows Fire 
  Protection District 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
AMY HARVEY, Washoe County Clerk 
and Ex-Officio Clerk, Truckee Meadows 
Fire Protection District 
 
Minutes Prepared By: 
Jan Frazzetta, Deputy County Clerk  
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